
  

Notice of Addendum 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment  

Central Corridor Feedermain 
Windsor Utilities Commission / ENWIN Utilities Ltd.                                   Public Notice 

What is the reason for an addendum?  

The Windsor Utilities Commission (WUC) completed a 
Schedule B Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(MCEA) in 2014 to identify a preferred site for a new 
potable water reservoir to improve storage capacity and 
to identify a preferred alignment for a new central 
corridor feedermain. The new feedermain will improve 
overall operations and servicing capability to the outer 
limits of the existing service area. The findings and 
recommendations of the 2014 MCEA are documented 
within a project screening report.  

ENWIN Utilities Ltd. (ENWIN) on behalf of WUC is 
currently undertaking the detail design of the project. 
Based on a more detailed review of the central corridor 
feedermain construction methods, modifications to the 
original feedermain alignment identified as part of the 
2014 MCEA were expected. As such, an Addendum to 
the 2014 MCEA was completed to assess the potential 
environmental impacts associated with the changes to 
the feedermain alignment, identify mitigation measures, 
and to document the changes within an Addendum 
report. 

How can I provide comments? 

The Addendum report will be available for public review 
and comment on the project website 
(www.enwin.com/water/windsor-utilities-commission) 
from December 21, 2023, to January 26, 2024. Please 
note that only the changes proposed to the project, as 
documented within the Addendum report, are subject to 
review. All comments and concerns can be sent directly to either one of the following project team 
members:   

Chris Manzon, P.Eng. 
ENWIN Utilities Ltd. 
Director, Engineering (Water) 
Tel: 519-251-7300, ext. 295  
Email: cmanzon@enwin.com  

Michael Mastronardi, P. Eng 
Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
Senior Municipal Project Manager 
Tel: 519-966-2250, ext. 250 
Email: Michael.Mastronardi@stantec.com 

 

In addition, a request to the Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for an order imposing 
additional conditions or requiring an individual environmental assessment may be made on the grounds 
that the requested order may prevent, mitigate or remedy adverse impacts on constitutionally protected 
Aboriginal treaty rights. Requests should include your full name and contact information.  

The request should be sent in hardcopy or by email no later than January 26, 2024 to: 

Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3  
Email: Minister.mecp@ontario.ca   

Director, Environmental Assessment Branch 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Ave W., 1st Floor 
Toronto, ON M4V 1P5 
Email: EABDirector@ontario.ca 

Requests should also be copied to the project team by mail or by email. Please visit the ministry’s website 
for more information on requests for orders under Section 16 of the Environmental Assessment Act at: 
https://www.ontario.ca/page/class-environmental-assessments-section-16-order 

Information is being collected under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the 
exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record. 

This Notice was first issued December 21, 2023.   
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